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Medicare Part D’s new prescription drug 
benefit becomes available on January 1, 
2006. There is a misconception that only 
employer-sponsored medical plans with 
retiree medical coverage need to take action 
with respect to Medicare Part D. This is not 
true. Employers sponsoring medical plans 
(and even dental plans, vision plans, and 
EAPs) with prescription drug coverage for 
active employees must notify their active 
participant employees and their dependents 
who are Medicare eligible by November 
15, 2005, as to whether the medical plan’s 
prescription drug coverage is “creditable.” 

As to this notice requirement, there 
is no small employer or governmental 
employer exception which eliminates the 
employer’s responsibility to give this notice. 
There is also a continuing requirement to 
provide these creditable coverage notices 
in the future. Because there are a number 
of considerations for an employer in 
connection with these notices, employers 
need to start immediately to begin planning 
for compliance. 

It is very important to note that the legal 
responsibility for these notices falls on the 
employer as plan sponsor of the medical 
plans. These notice requirements are not the 
responsibility of the employer’s insurance 
company, service provider or TPA.

Employers sponsoring medical plans 
which cover retirees also must provide the 
creditable coverage notice and must also 
decide whether to apply for the Medicare 
subsidy. If an employer is applying for the 
subsidy, they must do so by September 
30, 2005. Since the application requires 
an actuarial certification, the employer 

will need the assistance of an actuary 
for purposes of completing the subsidy 
application.

If you should have questions 
regarding these new compliance rules 
or need assistance, please contact John 
Papahronis (405-552-2231) or Scott Sewell  
(405-552-2212).
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